
 

 

  

 

 

December 22, 2020 

 

 

 

Re:  DE 17-136, Electric and Gas Utilities 

2018-2020 New Hampshire Statewide Energy Efficiency Plan 

Approving Staff Recommendation Dated December 1, 2020 

 

To the Parties: 

 

On November 23, 2020, Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 

(Eversource) filed a letter requesting the Commission’s authorization to transfer $3,088,661 to its 

energy efficiency residential sector budget (residential sector) from its commercial and industrial 

sector budget, which would increase its residential sector spending to $25,888,617.  Eversource would 

use the transferred funding primarily for its low income program, resulting in Eversource exceeding 

120 percent of its original income eligible program budget in 2020.  Commission Staff (Staff) filed a 

memorandum on December 1, 2020 recommending that the Commission grant Eversource’s request. 

 

Eversource stated that it requested the transfer of funding to its residential sector budget to meet 

projected overspending in the residential sector, mainly in its income eligible program.  On the other 

hand, Eversource anticipates that it will spend only 84 percent of its commercial and industrial sector 

budget.  It explained that the additional spending would help customers reduce energy use at a time 

when they may be using more energy at home, as well as experiencing economic hardships, due to the 

COVID-19 pandemic.  In addition, the funding transfer would provide stability for energy efficiency 

contractors during a difficult year for businesses in New Hampshire by allowing energy efficiency 

projects to move forward in 2020. 

 

Staff noted in its recommendation that the 2018-2020 New Hampshire Statewide Energy Efficiency 

Plan requires Commission authorization for transfers of funds between the residential and the 

commercial and industrial budget sectors.  It also requires utilities to notify the Commission if an 

individual program’s actual expenditures are expected to exceed 120 percent of the program’s budget.  

Staff recommended that the Commission approve Eversource’s requested transfer of $3,088,661 from 

its commercial and industrial sector budget, which will be underspent, because more people are 

working from home during the COVID-19 pandemic, and businesses are unlikely to incur additional 

expenditures on energy efficiency.  Staff stated that, unless the Commission approved Eversource’s 

request, residential program participants would have to wait until the 2021 program year to be served. 
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The Commission has reviewed Eversource’s November 23, 2020 request and Staff’s December 1, 

2020 recommendation.  Based on Staff’s recommendation, the Commission approves Eversource’s 

transfer of $3,088,661 from its commercial and industrial sector budget to its residential sector budget, 

with the transferred funding to be used primarily for Eversource’s low income program, so that its low 

income budget will exceed 120 percent of the program’s original 2020 budget. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Debra A. Howland     

 Executive Director 
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